
Minutes of the Meeting of Stradbroke Parish Council

held at the Community Centre, Stradbroke 

Monday, 8th February 2016 
Present: Peter Smith, Gerald Jenkins, Maureen John, Caroline Barnes, Oliver Last, Nick Stones, George Chaplin, Don Darling, Ellie Wharton, Oliver Coles, Velda Lummis, Jo Baber
In attendance: Cllr Julie Flatman, Odile Wladon (Clerk), 17 members of the public attended the meeting.

	
	
	Action

	15.1
	Oliver Last informed the meeting that he would be chairing the meeting as Stuart Gemmill was unable to be there. He welcomed everyone and advised that the formal co-option of Jo Baber would be brought forward on the agenda to allow time following the public forum for planning to be discussed at an earlier point than on the agenda.
	

	15.2
	Apologies for Absence: Stuart Gemmill, this absence was accepted.
	

	15.3
	There was one declaration of interest: Don Darling agenda item 15.8.1 – Cheques for signing
	

	15.4
	Dispensations – no requests were received.
	

	15.5
	Councillors voted unanimously to co-opt Jo Baber to the Council and to become a cheque signatory.  The Clerk confirmed that all the necessary forms have been received from Jo and circulated forms from Unity Trust Bank for councillors to sign to make the changes to the cheque signatories.
	

	15.6
	Public Forum. A member of the public raised concern about the location of a new noticeboard in Church Street.  Councillors were given a photograph showing the location. The council was asked to reconsider the location of this noticeboard and to consider if it would not be of more use elsewhere in the village. OL advised that this would be discussed later in the meeting under agenda item 15.9.1.
The meeting was closed at 7.35pm to enable members of the public to comment on planning matters.
The meeting reopened at 7.55pm
	

	15.7
	Planning: 

Applications for consideration:    

0071/16 Erection of detached dwelling – revised plan from original application 1433/11                                                                                             1 Chantala Close, IP21 5NT.  Unanimous vote to support this application.
0068/16 Erection of dwelling and associated works 5 Meadow Way, IP21 5JW. After discussions concerning the look and location of the building the council voted by a majority of 8 to 4 to reject this application.
0069/16 Proposed dwelling and detached garage/cartlodge to rear of Westland House with access off Maple Close. Westland House, New St IP21 5JJ. Unanimous vote to support this application.
Results of planning applications considered by MSDC since the PC last met:

PL\0279\15 Barley Brigg Farm, Laxfield Road approved 25/1/16
4914/15  Roger Skinner Ltd, Queens Street, IP21 5HL Granted 25/1/16
4221/15 Pink Bungalow, Queens St. IP21 5HH  Granted 28/1/16
4339/15 (& 4340/15 listed app)  Foxley Cottage, Doctors Lane, IP21 5HU Granted 28/1/16
4338/15 Erection of new detached double garage Bishops View, New St. IP 21 5JG. No information available at time of meeting.
	

	15.8
	Minutes of the last meeting: Accepted by unanimous vote.
	

	15.9
15.9.1

15.9.2

	Finance:

Accounts:
Bank Balance at 31st January 2016: 
Deposit Account: £32,393.44 (Loan Balance awaiting invoice )

Current Account: £37,691.99
Unpresented cheques totalling:  £865.45
Current Account Balance at 31st January 2016: £36,826.54
Cheques for Approval as per appended list.
Points 15.9.1 and 15.9.2 were approved unanimously.
	

	15.10
15.10.1
15.10.2
15.10.3
	Matters of Report:

Notice Boards – following complaints received about the location of one of the new noticeboards it was agreed by unanimous vote to remove the one situated in Church Street. GJ will investigate another location for this.
Village Sign – the sign has been removed and is in the process of being repainted.  It is hoped this will take between 6-8 weeks. 
Stradbroke Monthly Governance Board – the governance board met and co-opted 2 independent members of the public to the board.  The governance board voted to have equal numbers of representatives from each interested party as per the agreement reached.  The members are: Parish Council: Ellie Wharton and Maureen John, Editors: Marianne Pierce-Saunderson and Claire Hargrave, Village representatives: Kate Axon (Chair) and Charmaine Cooper.
The meeting was closed at 8.15pm when Kate Axon introduced herself.  The meeting reopened at 8.16pm.
	GJ



	15.11
	Training for Councillors: JB and EW attended a first aid course offered by Suffolk County Council and funded by the National Lottery.
	

	15.12
	Improvements to play facilities: EW and DD will be meeting with a playground equipment company on 10 February with a view to getting a plan for what is needed/possible at both the community centre and Westhall sites.
	EW/DD

	15.13
	VAS – a working party is being set up with a view to meeting with safety officers from Suffolk County Council to progress all aspects of road safety in Stradbroke including the replacement VAS.  Carrie Barnes, Jo Baber and the Clerk met with our local PCSO to discuss parking issues and they were informed that cones should no longer be used to prevent parking on the corner of Queens Street and Church Street.
	Clerk

	15.15
	Neighbourhood Planning: OL informed the meeting that the questionnaire is almost complete.  Councillors agreed unanimously that a budget of £500 is offered to the neighbourhood planning committee for the printing of the questionnaire together with associated stationery.
	

	15.16
15.16.1

15.16.2
15.16.3
15.16.4

	Risk Assessment:

Community Centre Play Park and Fitness Track – PS reported that he had visited the area and could see nothing wrong and that the fitness track was ok.
Westhall Play Park – OC reported that the area was fine.
Cemetery – OC thanked PS for the chicken wire on the bridge at the top end of the path and asked if some could be added to the bridge near the cemetery as it was a bit slippery.  PS agreed.  A working party met at the church on 17/1/16 and agreed that volunteers would be asked to help cut back to bushes that have become overgrown and are encroaching on the chapel.
Permissive Path – as above thanks were expressed to PS for the work carried out on the bridge.
	PS


	15.17

	Clerk’s Report.
The clerk informed the meeting that following an issue with the mobile phone, she has received a month’s credit therefore there was no money due this month.
The Head of Stradbroke High School will be retiring in the summer.

The Chair of Governors at Stradbroke Primary School has been appointed a National Leader in Governance.
	

	15.18

	The meeting was closed at 8.30pm to allow a member of the public to address the council.

The meeting reopened at 8.35pm

· An email from Roger Turkington had been circulated prior to the meeting in which he offered to transfer ownership of the stradbrokeline.org.uk domain name to the parish council, if the parish council did not wish to take this on; the website would be closed down.  A request for expenses incurred to date to be donated to charity plus a transfer fee figure was requested.  After discussion it was decided that this should be raised as an agenda item at the next parish council meeting in March.
· An email has been received concerning the drainage of the playing field.  It was noted that a sum of £2,500 is held in reserve for the upkeep and maintenance of the playing field and the Clerk would inform Mr Hugman of this.
	Clerk

Clerk

	15.20

	Cllr Flatman addressed the meeting and updated the Parish Council on the following areas:
· The Locality grant should be processed by the end of the financial year.

· There is a fundraising open day run by the National Lottery in Elmswell on 1/3/16.

· S106 for Grove Farm is still being worked on.
	

	15.21
	Matters of Information – there were none.
	

	15.22
	Matters for inclusion on the Agenda for the next meeting – 14th March 2016
Stradbrokeonline.org.uk website.

Playing field drainage

Cemetery working party
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 20.55 hrs.

Signed: Stuart Gemmill
14th March 2016
             Chairman
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